
It’s hard to believe I’m wrapping 
up my �rst year at Montcalm 
Community College, and while some 
of the year’s activities may not have 
been traditional, they have been 
memorable. 

Just a couple of months after I joined 
MCC’s team, we were faced with 
moving our classes online due to the 
coronavirus global pandemic. Since 
then, it has been a whirlwind of trying 
to stay on top of the latest data, and 
make decisions for the good of our 
students, our community members 
and the college as a whole, all while 
continuing to deliver the high-
quality education our students and 
community deserve. 

It’s a time where I can honestly say that 
“size is our advantage.” 

We are fortunate to have an 
environment where we are able to 
react quickly in an ever-changing 
landscape. In March, we were faced 
with moving our classes from in-
person to online in a matter of a few 
short days. As coronavirus picked up 
momentum, our faculty had been 
preparing for the shift, and we were 


